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Food Bank


Spring is upon us and our Food Bank Garden is growing.  You can always find Stephanie smiling working away in the garden.  So far this year with the aid of dedicated volunteers she has grown and harvested 25.6 lbs of food to offer to our Food Cupboard users, yum!  The Slocan Valley Food Cupboard supports families and individuals in providing supplemental food the first and third Thursday of every month.  With the help of our committed volunteers Sandy puts together a delicious lunch.  


	


Youth Bus


With the support of Columbia Basin Trust, the Economical Development Commission and the Slocan Valley Youth Network Committee our Youth Coordinator, Brandi, is in charge purchasing a 15 passenger van for the Youth.  This will allow for greater access to and from events for Youth.  The van will also be available for rent to other community users.  Any inquiries can be made to the Community Service Society. We hope to have this project up and running by June.  Currently we are looking for drivers with their class four drivers license and volunteer drivers that would be willing to be trained.


	


Contest for Youth


Youth artisans put your talent to the test.  We are holding a contest for Youth, ages 12-19, to design a new logo for the Youth Centre.  The design must include, ‘Slocan Valley Youth Centre.’ Submissions can be made to the Community Service Society.  Deadline for submissions is May 25th.  The winner will receive a prize.





After School Sports Initiative


	This month the After School Sports Initiative is offering Soccer with Coach Joel Pelletier, starting May 12.  Mays horseback riding program filled up quickly due to popularity and space.  





Summer Fun


It’s that time of year again.  Summer Day camp is just around the corner, starting July 11th.  We are seeking community sponsors for children living with families that are economically challenged.  Support a child camp fees per week are $90.  Stay tuned for more information regarding programming for our wee ones. 





Community Service Society


Our fearless leader Holly continues to keep all of the programs that we offer running smoothly.  The W.E. Graham Community Service Society would like to thank all of our donors and volunteers for the years of countless support.  Join us for our AGM Saturday, June 4th, 2pm, at the W.E. Graham School Library.  Happy Spring Everyone!








             �


THANK YOU !!!!!!!!!!





The Slocan Valley Outriders Association would like to send a heartfelt Thank You to everyone who came out for the Rail Trail clean-up.  5 Truck-loads of waste were removed!!























OFFICE HOURS:


Monday to Thursday from 


9:00am to 4:00pm 


(Closed from 12 noon to 


1:00pm for lunch)


Closed on Fridays.





THE CORPORATION OF THE VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


Box 50, 503 Slocan Street


Slocan, B.C.  V0G 2C0


Ph: 355-2277      Fax: 3552666


info@villageofslocan.ca


MAY 2016 NEWSLETTER





2016 Council Meeting Schedule


June 13		July 11		August 8    		September 12              October 11            November 14	December 12	





RESIDENTS ARE ASKED TO BURN RESPONSIBILITY





Please check By-laws, restrictions and permits before having a fire.  As well, the Provincial Government has the Open Burning Smoke Control Regulation. Please keep in mind:


Type of Material to burn.		      		(     The size of the area to burn.


Wind direction and strength                    		(      Establish fuel/ fire breaks


Fire Suppression			  	               (      Monitor the fire at all times.


Ensure the fire is extinguished


	     


If the fire spreads beyond your control, call the local fire department.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.env.gov.bc.ca/epd/bcairquality/topics/backyard-burning.html" �http://www.env.gov.bc.ca/epd/bcairquality/topics/backyard-burning.html�


� HYPERLINK "http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdf" �http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdf�
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SLOCAN VALLEY SENIORS’ HOUSING SOCIETY





Check the Village of Slocan website for the latest Seniors’ Housing information.  Keep up to date on the seniors housing events and the proposed project in Slocan.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.slocancity.com" �www.slocancity.com� “News” page
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W.E. GRAHAM COMMUNITY SCHOOL IS CURRENTLY ACCEPTING REGISTRATIONS FOR THE 2016 – 2017 SCHOOL YEAR.  IF YOU HAVE A CHILD GOING INTO KINDERGARTEN OR ANY GRADE UP TO GRADE 10, PLEASE DROP BY THE SCHOOL FOR A REGISTRATION FORM OR CALL 250-355-2212.





W.E. Graham offers multi-grade classes and innovative programs. Students entering grades 7 or 8 have the opportunity to take part in the Outdoor Education Leadership Program, and grades 9 & 10 can apply separately for the Valhalla Wilderness Program.
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DOG TAGS & POOP BAGS





Funds collected from purchased tags go directly back into the cost of purchasing dog posts and poop bags.  Thank you for keeping our town clean!





If you haven’t done so already, 


please come to the Office to purchase your 2016 tag, it’s not too late!








SPRINGER CREEK �RV PARK & CAMPGROUND





 OPENING DATE: Thursday, May 19th, 2016


 CLOSING DATE:  Monday, October 10, 2016





For reservations or information:


May – Oct: 250-355-2266 | springr@telus.net �Nov – Apr: 250-355-2277 | info@villageofslocan.ca








SUMMER STUDENT, JOB OPENING AT THE VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


LABOURER





Reporting to the Public Works Supervisor, all applicants must be returning to school in September 2016 and must have completed the previous academic year, between the ages of 15 – 30 and a permanent resident of Canada.





Potential employees must have steel toed boots of their own. The Village will supply all reflective work wear and other safety protection.  The duties included are; labourer and operator of municipal works equipment including lawn care, parks maintenance, road maintenance, etc.





The position commences June 6, 2016 and ends September 2, 2016.





The position is for 35 hours/ week and $11.00/ hour for the summer.





Applicants are requested to submit a cover letter and resume prior to 4pm Thursday May 26th, 2016.  Qualifications and Experience must be outlined with verification of education/ certification attached.  Only short-listed applicants will be contacted for an interview.














2016 FISHING DERBY


FUN FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY


The Slocan & District Fire Department, First Responders and 


Technical Rescue society are jointly hosting a family fishing derby 


fundraiser on May 28th 2016.  Registration for fishing begins at 6am.  


Final weigh-in will be at 4pm at the gazebo.


Kids events and prizes 1 – 4pm.  Afternoon BBQ, and concession. 


Demonstrations, silent auction and prize draw after the final weigh-in.  


Entry Fee $10.00 Fishing not required to win fabulous prizes.





VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


MEETING NOTES: May 9, 2016
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National Public Works Week,


May 15 – 21, 2015


National Public Works Weeks is observed each year during the third full week of May and this is the 56th year.  NPWW calls attention to the importance of public works in community life and seeks to acknowledge the efforts of the men and women who provide and maintain civil infrastructure and services.  Let’s all thank our Public Works Department for all the hard work they do in keeping our town so lovely.





SLOCAN VALLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY





The SVHS is having its Annual General Meeting at 7PM on Thursday, June 9 at the WEG School Library.  As 2016 marks the 70th anniversary of the dismantling of the local Japanese-Canadian internment camps, the Society will do a presentation on this episode at the AGM.  The Society seeks to preserve and promote awareness of local history in the South Valley from Slocan to South Slocan.  It manages the Slocan Valley Archives and currently has a “Slocan History Walk” project on the go.  Annually, we put on a public “history night” with a local expert addressing some aspect of our rich local history.  Three of our five directors are planning to retire this year and we need to find replacements. Please consider supporting this organization by attending, joining and maybe even volunteering to be a director.








Council approved Gail Morris’ proposal to host a Saturday Market at the Ball Field Upper Bench area. Market will start Saturday, June 4th from 9am to 4pm. 


Council approved the sale of two Village-owned Harold Street lots, as per the proposal submitted by Courtney and Russell Hulbert, for $30,000.


The Curling Club Architectural Assessment was received and Council directed staff to arrange a meeting with the Curling Club Executive and Building Inspector, to discuss the report and next steps in detail.


 Council approved a BC Seniors Games banner to be hung in the Village


Council will revisit boat wash station information from 2012 and staff to provide updated details such as unit cost, cost of installation, cost of supplying power, and potential location.


A local film maker requested permission to use the beach and wharf to shoot a film. Council approved in principle, provided that more information be given and that all forms and conditions are met and completed.


The Village of Slocan will support a joint application to the BC Rural Dividend, with the Villages of Silverton New Denver, and Area H, for creation of a Regional Economic Development Strategy.


Council adopted the Five Year Financial Plan (2016-2020) and the 2016 Tax Rate Bylaw.


A letter of complaint was received from a Slocan resident listing three issues: Animal Control, Business Activity on Slocan Street, and an excess of travel trailers parked and occupied at a neighbouring property. The matters were first discussed at the In-Camera meeting then later moved out of camera. The CAO provided a report to Council addressing the issues. Residents are reminded that not more than one travel trailer, being used as a temporary campground or residential use, is permitted on any lot for a period not to exceed 14 days, pursuant to Section 4.14 of the Slocan Zoning Bylaw. More information can be obtained at the Village Office.








SPIRIT OF SLOCAN 


 PARADE OF GARAGE SALES 2016


Thank you to everyone who participated in this year’s event!   Everyone was busy with the large amount of people who came through the town and how busy the garage sale locations were.  A great event for everyone!





CENSUS 2016


By law, your household must complete a Census of Population questionnaire. Under the Statistics Act, agricultural operators are required to complete the Census of Agriculture. Your answers are collected under the authority of the Statistics Act and will be kept strictly confidential.


The information that you provide may be used by Statistics Canada for other statistical and research purposes or may be combined with other survey or administrative data sources.








NATIONAL TOURISM WEEK


May 29 – June 4, 2016
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